
From: Pemberton, Layne
To: "Johnson, Rachel M. (Crossett)"
Cc: Ross, Sarah M.; Healey, Richard; McDonald, Scott; Johnson, Miles
Subject: RE: Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC - NPDES Permit #AR0001210
Date: Friday, March 11, 2016 11:05:00 AM
Attachments: image003.png

Ms. Johnson,
The Department is in receipt of your overflow report dated March 9, 2016.
Reporting requirements state that a written report must be submitted to ADEQ within 5 calendar
days of the event or when the event has ceased.
Please visit the link below for reporting requirements:
https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/enforcement/noncompliance/
 
If you have any questions, please contact me.
 
Thank you,
 
Layne Pemberton
Enforcement Analyst
ADEQ Water Division
Enforcement Branch
Phone: 501-682-0664
Fax: 501-682-0880
pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us
 

 

From: Johnson, Rachel M. (Crossett) [mailto:Rachel.JOHNSON2@GAPAC.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, March 09, 2016 5:55 PM
To: Pemberton, Layne
Cc: Ross, Sarah M.
Subject: Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC - NPDES Permit #AR0001210
 
Mr. Pemberton,
I am sending this email in follow up to our phone conversation earlier today.  Georgia-Pacific Crossett
LLC (NPDES Permit #AR0001210) did have an unpermitted discharge beginning this morning following
a very large storm event.  The mill’s North Landfill has a leachate collection system which collects
leachate from the active cell of the landfill and pumps it back to the wastewater treatment system for
treatment.  Due to the extremely heavy rains we are receiving in the area, the leachate system was
overwhelmed with stormwater this morning and overflowed the berm on the north west corner of
the landfill cell (in the area designated on the attached aerial photo).  This water will flow across a

mailto:Rachel.JOHNSON2@GAPAC.com
mailto:Sarah.Ross@GAPAC.com
mailto:HEALEYR@adeq.state.ar.us
mailto:mcdonald@adeq.state.ar.us
mailto:JohnsonM@adeq.state.ar.us
https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/enforcement/noncompliance/
mailto:pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us






large open field before eventually flowing to an unnamed tributary of Brushy Creek.  Samples have
been collected and results will be reported to you as soon as they are available.  At this time we do
not believe it poses any impacts to health or the environment due to the heavy rains and high flows in
the streams in the area. 
 
Please free to contact me if you have any additional questions or concerns.
 
Rachel M. Johnson
Environmental Engineer
Crossett Paper Operations
(870) 567-8170
 


